ARTHINGWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 27th November 2019
Present:- 

Councillors Sue Handy Bernadette Kennedy, Michael Kennedy, Lesley Sanderson, Georgina Read
Apologies:-

 Cllr. Kate Morse, 
Attendees:-

None
Declarations of 
Interest:- 

None
Planning Applications:-



DA/2019/0960



Single storey side extension



Khelidon, Oxendon Road, Arthingworth



The Parish Council strongly object to this application 




for the following reasons:-


1)  There has already been considerable development on this plot and the proposed extension would be over development.



2)  The wall of the proposed extension is too high for the narrow lane.



3)  A solid high wall would be overbearing on neighbours.

4)  The extension wall seems to form the boundary and cllrs. feel that it is not desirable to have a dwelling wall form part of the boundary.


5)  Any maintenance to this part of the house will have to take place on the communal driveway and would restrict  access to neighbouring properties.




6)  The proposed extension is not in keeping with the rural aspect of the village.





With the following observations:-

1)  The Parish Council is concerned about the number of properties using the unadopted road to reach car parking spaces.  Originally all cars accessed the property from Oxendon Road.  It would appear that if this application is granted  they will have to use the unadopted road.



KET/2019/0711




Cransley Road (land north east of), Loddington

Change of use from agricultural land to 8 pitch residential caravan site with 2 no. caravans per pitch, including 8 no. utility buildings, hardstanding and access

The Parish Council strongly object to this application for the following reasons:-
1) The greenfield, agricultural land should not have this change of use in a significant landscape area.
2)  There are already several similar sites in the area.

3)  There are no amenities easily available.

4)  The access to the site is inadequate.

5)  The increase in vehicle numbers would cause problems on the narrow rural road which has limited passing places.
Brampton Valley 
Way Update:-
A private informal meeting between councillors of neighbouring parish councils has been called.  This will enable affected parish councils to discuss and gather information regarding the proposal.

Cllr. Bernadette Kennedy to attend and report back to the parish council.
Consultation - Statement of Licensing Policy Consultation (5-yearly review) – not applicable 
Any Other 
Business:-

1)  A public meeting has been called on Saturday 18th January at 11am in the village hall to discuss a Neighbourhood Plan 
Meeting closed at 8.15pm
